
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 

August 15, 2025 

John Moshy 
BMR-Dexter LLC 
4570 Executive Drive, Suite 400 
San Diego, CA 92121 
John.Moshy@biomedrealty.com 

Re: Approval of Interim Action Work Plan Addendum #3 for the American Linen Supply Co Dexter 
Ave Site (FSID 3573, CSID 12004); Agreed Order No. DE 14302 

Dear John: 

Thank you for submitting Interim Action Work Plan Addendum #3 dated August 13, 2025 (Addendum #3), 
for the American Linen Supply Co Dexter Ave Site (Site). Under Agreed Order No. DE 14302 (AO) between 
BMR-Dexter LLC and Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology), which became effective on 
October 24, 2017, Ecology approved the Final Interim Action Work Plan on August 31, 2018. Subsequent 
addenda, including the Final Contingent Action Addendum (dated February 14, 2019) and Interim Action 
Work Plan Addendum No. 2 (dated February 22, 2022) were approved by Ecology on March 14, 2019, and 
February 22, 2022, respectively. Addendum #3 provides a scope of work to expand the ongoing interim 
action to the east, within the downgradient portion of the Site. Ecology has reviewed Addendum #3 and 
hereby approves the document.  

Ecology appreciates the diligence of BMR-Dexter, LLC and its consulting team in the fulfillment of the 
requirements of the AO. Please keep me informed of any issues as they occur during implementation of the 
expanded interim action work.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (425) 457-3143, or 
tena.seeds@ecy.wa.gov.    

Regards, 

Tena Seeds, PE 
Cleanup Project Manager  
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 

cc: Lea Kane – Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. – Lea.Kane@Geosyntec.com 
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